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Dear Parents, 

  

Apologies in advance that this is a long communication with lots of information 

included. Reopening school after this lockdown and new Covid-19 testing plans has 

meant considerable amounts of detail that I must make you aware of in advance. I 

would appreciate if you could take some time to read this through and to talk over the 

key points with your children.  

  

I would like to start by saying how important it is for both parents and teachers to work 

together to try to make the return to school as positive an experience for the children 

as possible. I know that many are looking forward to seeing friends in person and 

engaging with teachers away from a screen! To that end, we shall be encouraging staff 

where possible to slow the academic pace down a little in the early stages after the 

return to school, in order to facilitate re-connection, conversation and create time for 

reflection. We are also acutely aware that the return to school will cause anxiety for 

some and are very conscious of the potential for longer term issues that may surface 

over time as a result of the disruption caused by Covid-19. We are working to ensure 

that staff are trained to identify and support mental health issues where needed and 

please do let us know if you have concerns at any stage.  

  

Risk Assessment  

This live document is constantly updated as changes occur – you can find the most up 

to date version here which reflects new government guidance and expectations of 

schools.  

  

Arrangements for Monday 8th / Tuesday 9th March  

Junior School – parents have already received a communication direct from Mr Miller, 

but in short we are looking forward to welcoming Y3-Y6 back to school at the usual 

time and will be straight back into routine.  

  

Senior School – to accommodate mass Covid-19 Testing for students there will be a 

short phased-return. The document attached details the way this will work, arrival 

times and arrangements for transition from remote learning to face to face teaching. 

We appreciate that these arrangements will be challenging for families and particularly 

for those who have children in different year groups who may end up having to make 

multiple journeys into school. If that is too difficult you, for example if you live a long 

way from school, we please ask that you arrive at the latest time specified for your 

children. Thank you in advance for your patience and support of this; it is a significant 

logistical exercise for a school of our size to deliver at speed and plans have only been 

made possible by the wonderful amount of volunteer support from the parent body.  

  

Vulnerable / Keyworker Children Y7-Y9:  

Those children in Y7 - Y9 who have been accessing our on-site supervision during 

lockdown are still able to come on-site on Monday and Tuesday morning, ahead of their 

http://webdefence.global.blackspider.com/urlwrap/?q=AXicFZDLsppAEIZnk8c56IAKJJVKBEHhcBFFlLNJ4TBchGG4DBfd5X2yzDIPF86qq7u-r7r7_2KDb_8A4P4C0JZPXo64rh04EuUlohVrackhSgDkBU1oHrelLK15Ecwj0lc5ilhOq-5nm3ZchUcUdazEXIcyri9AxljdfV0selFaCrLEc4hxHa7itM3jmWaLslugMkfFj76uvt_g9orFwGE7z53EN15BE97nnhrUr9MbryvRIM-ls21BGzxqtXfY9MvRWpeqGhRqHA4Hfv9ybyoUL_y0RX2tPM4P-XLBkKyHzazGjlO8R_vYPNqaKJiavHoTdifYkl-6p_KWL-2n6NnacAOz7BBsG7_yZsvMkwMR6HyPGrpOJWfepTLexd4JjUSF6Yhvik7sj0fDrjW7NjOHLb1IwinJNsH9OR2G4UxiYQkP93BnXEOnZyeDn7HbTojSF1mF1L9KwbyJhIY5Kw7N_AHF8cvYjBdPqmuaHA05Liz3EMvSIGR3SBW9z3Fa5WfBEkUtD7QPiKdUbFYj9gRK9ZXpu97-M0PYe-emHXXXnzubKoFkdqa6idYpJq_YJ6xin79tj73E-ChBEGcFBAD8_gPAf16crsc&Z
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allocated test slot. They should come on-site using the Pillar Gates and entering via the 

Main Reception at any time between 8.00am to 8.45am. They will register and have a 

temperature check at Main Reception and then will proceed to the Main Hall to wait 

there. They should wear their normal school uniform, and bring a device, along with 

headphones, to allow them to get on with their classwork. If they are in Y9 then they 

should wear school PE kit on Monday, as they will have Games on Monday afternoon. If 

the students have a single PE lesson on Monday, then they don’t need to bring kit, and 

instead can do the prescribed activity later at home. At the end of the school day, they 

will leave via Main Reception if departing before 4pm and via Brandling Reception if 

leaving after 4pm.  Should you require it, late room will run in the Dining Hall from 

4pm-5.45pm.  Please complete the booking Form as usual here.   

  

Mass Testing - Advance Preparation  

Please remember that while we strongly encourage students to take part in Covid-19 

Testing, this is not compulsory.   

  

The slowest part of the process of Lateral Flow Testing for Covid-19 is not the actual 

test itself: this is remarkably quick once you know how. Here is a reminder on how to 

carry out a Lateral Flow Test, I would be grateful if you could spend some time talking 

to your children about this, so they are prepared for what they need to do. At the same 

time, please do reassure them that whilst it is a little uncomfortable until you are used 

to it, it is certainly not difficult or anything to worry about, and that they will be 

supported in school throughout.  

  

The long bit of the testing process is registering for a test and identifying where results 

should be sent! For this initial test, I please ask that parents / students register for 

their first test in advance of arrival - you can do this on the morning of the test. The 

process for doing that will be sent to you by email before the weekend and will include 

the unique bar code information you will need to register the individual Lateral Flow 

Test that each of your children will be taking. We would advise that you do set up an 

NHS account when prompted, because that saves time for future tests.  

Your help with this will be much appreciated as registering on the day significantly 

slows our ability to test students quickly.  

  

I politely remind you of the need to complete the testing consent form here before 

return to school if you would like your children to take part.  

  

Home Covid-19 Testing  

As soon as we have completed the initial three Lateral Flow Tests with students in 

school, they will subsequently be issued with kits to continue testing themselves at 

home with your support. These will be issued during the week beginning March 15th and 

further information is to follow on this.  

You may also have seen in the news that home testing kits are also available for 

families of students in school. The information we have from the Department of 

Education in this is:  

  

“On Sunday 28 February, the Department of Health and Social Care announced that from Monday 1 

March, households with primary school, secondary school and college age children, including childcare 

http://webdefence.global.blackspider.com/urlwrap/?q=AXicFZBJtppAAEWZZDkfBUQgOTkJoDRfGhFpJzkIFH0hVCHoLPvJMMMsLji9707e_WIS3_4RBPmXIMb2SQsJicYH2SVVm_YQj31Lpn1HUDRzZIY63Ao8S3PEiroJVmmCqx6in2OBSJjPaYJwm5MoLcmpIUqM7-jrZjNx_JYReJpMMYlymBVjla023rRok7ZV2vyY7vB7SIlBzvkWPjj2wn3QUrrkauWY1uxNg6ed4IDQtGK7MIT2Xogqb82mEI1d5krMtlJDSsIRi9zFK1z77LF1rIfJmLpq1OaZv1UCALyXKtlaKt5p4WztQeCzXbcTJ7O_AQ7eTvLUxHDhhbtK67V4yYvrB63skksOH17uUBqu5ZFd0QBq9j1J1fah88zhFYDWXpAsrCwAR1sey37ufimOTBtXXl2S52hSe6osNV8crtBZtc8KaB3Tr3fkyLagUDoe1E_cZEU6kKlizkNJ6cy4HnBwx8GwermhNCBaQLn3b88Xja6JLFZQ5Rs1jXG8c5_BAVMmdndlcombx5IZz2Awl2uCJtXcVlnHKsvtnc-QcBhx3Z66GLa8VmSDsen9ox9P7fsTAyaxMCDLOnLYFwZNU8L52hTZXmAQ89KPe2F5VzH5vCqZ-vxq2hIzK5nHo2C6saecU9A9VM_1Av2gAdSp1u7T1yqCIH7_IYj_H1_MBQ&Z
http://webdefence.global.blackspider.com/urlwrap/?q=AXicFVDNkppAGOSSx1lkhlUgqVSiICoigqAClxTyN8AwIAwCe8v75JhjHi6zx-6vv-7q_nLivv3jOP4vx3V4hkrE992Lr6MCxw2hXYP5uKk5AMWt-Cx9QZGXUOIYVQ-kiCNaNKT_2eU9T9IxjnqKU76PET9UHKK07b8uFoMkC6IiQz6mfJ-SJO-KhKnpAveLGBdx9WNoyXcfrO-pdLOo5pwn6Q1u4indFc72komtu52m-JhM5KMubT3Ms6H0maLor0YzC_ERUoaU9zeoa01k7btivvSHqnXUHBiaGpnI2dta0a2w126C6uYSMfcb8TBoK9Gxi9GY2Wcf7io1CKH3up-pgn1B1j4ezHYXTB6epVMaPVYBJaQ9mgA8sFFt7atMItu9NAI8fVhLuK_fB3d2nfBpayT6pTsqND15N0VzdwIrgND-tn56xGFhRpHta7Fh9mpwtoiCnCs5HKXBCg6ZCvIx9Td6fQrLJ7239P5kutTUqyyYMrS6PWaJVkJ4ml8X8m7Pr4Gdz0nz6KqlU3dn39tio8wPjDVYFJxNMCAAwChfOnsvVRkjH7ds0zZmjsKjJ8427Veji3tzXY0DyKRN02lHmKCl738Oa6lX3xHzHL1ewi4t1Vg3tTZpkZuvVTaWlWgVvkq5icdqpyR-CQXz7H-W0wmQaClnSPO33pLhlOO433847j92Rc6g&Z
http://webdefence.global.blackspider.com/urlwrap/?q=AXicFY7LkppAGEbZ5HEGsRm5JJVKQOWiAoPIdZPCtrkINNjdiLrL-2SZZR4uTNW_Ot-pU_8Xh_v2j-P4vxxH2idQc56SO9_ldQt7zEjf8rDvuCUQt-LtmgiqsgIyN6NuxDXMWd1j-pOUlMdogjllLeIprPix4SrGBvp1sRhlRRBVBfCQ8RThS0nqy2yzRUsXsK1h82Mc8PdkqcVIjly28b2H_AZ0-EBm7TvuFI630NrjG6XjjL3yoLZDqZmKOzlqSrpLoItCbSZLnaUrGjzCMvA-wtU1s5OcwMBMW3SJBCMuivBl6p4FtQGo3qqgW-0NGOxxfEVltFPmtOy1WqxI-IxlcFRy_7UD4ks4pFNSzOZ8m6wcs342iR2bNp68ULeGd-jrm3TTRBKeF7FqLGlQmuwoAeWX4a_B4aSYj_xJnKW0rCor0m4n7M-xXV1YnfhZW6eei9XKD7G9l0c3tYv1spxQohudk11vLB5YfJs9dDCaIn0UlRSdn3J3RNvC7-zz6XpEfvAcRyQJktXnpnehn_pFeJFQORPEXCPXZzB2ztO-loQNsdPiM-xioZwfwcjTpXM9FhDE_Umws_RDbPf3rbXa3t3cHdDhuR96_bXbyM40Z3xl7Q9B-OHANaGYKId9kDeFEwEyx-7gFAdA3WtJT1-ZQYxC21rrkbTvRMc6x3G__3Dcf83GzZY&Z
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and support bubbles, can test themselves twice every week at home as schools return from Monday 8 

March. Households, childcare and support bubbles of primary, secondary and college staff can also be 

tested. Twice-weekly testing will also be offered to adults working in the wider school community, 

including bus drivers and after school club leaders. The twice-weekly test kits can be accessed:  

• via employers if they offer testing to employees  

• at a local test site  

• by collecting a home test kit from a test site  

• by ordering a home test kit online  

Schools should not give test kits to parents, carers or household members and should not order more 

test kits for this purpose. Letters containing advice on where to access testing will be made available for 

schools to share with parents and staff shortly.”  

  

As soon as we have this information, we will pass it on to you.   

  

Routine Changes (from Tuesday 9th March onwards)  

Before Christmas it was agreed with the School Council that we would make some 

adjustments to Senior School departure times, to make sure that it was a fair 

distribution of times over the course of the year.  

  

The new times for those leaving school at the end of lessons are:  

Exit window 1 - 3.30pm – 3.40pm   

• Y12 via Reception    

• Y13 via Pillar Gate or Church Gate    

Exit window 2 - 3.40pm – 3.50pm   

• Y7 via Church Gate (released class by class)    

• Y8 via Reception (released class by class)    

• Y11 via Church Gate (released class by class)    

Exit window 3 - 3.50pm – 4.00pm   

• Y9 via Reception (released class by class)    

• Y10 via Church Gate (released class by class)    

There are no changes to arrival times, no changes to the arrangements for Junior 

School departure, and no changes to the late room facility (which closes at 5.45pm).  

  

Return to school student details and safeguarding update:  

Please complete a quick pastoral survey available here. for each of your children who 

attend our School.  It will allow us to understand any significant changes that may have 

occurred during their time away from school and allow us to be as prepared as possible 

to support them on their return.   

  

http://webdefence.global.blackspider.com/urlwrap/?q=AXicFZDJsppQEIbZ5HEuAopwkkolgjKIgCjzJsU8j-cg4C7vk2WWebhwN11dX33d9Xd_UbFv_zAM_4thY71SIMDh-MKboKijrkVjV-NR12Aktb_sh9IlAEtTDLahZmqLKEBF18KfYwbxNpmjAKI6wWGU41OF5Qj18OtuNzEssQcshUcIh0kbZ2MRbzba1XAX1UVU_Zj69rtLnpyEsTV0NvSF-aC4aEnEwlC12ZoGS1LaAcJpw3p2A3WfnURWm1XgjU385PZEIbokhzwaPhcre-p3iy592Q3G6Cl6dRLbhOCkqfUWOV2KTj0F7h-UAAppLkTAPOb0ftfmjRD-81p2CkOw89uhK_X1GBPlcUeRxI-JYyqD3JDraC6VTg_AiRjgJ4f5vA0Oj-6UdouIlPNIs-vB-yUYPHUzWXEJ1lElj2SeS_ZpMFtjs69FKjX7bjuG93StBblhtbLCTJonpzyZzYnLCY3qlwNyeuQMm5fchCr1ljQ_2uEKthVlIhjy2r9k_np5cTlna2YIgb2GcCY2X572R4kB5buI-81-xFtp1aqsu2VxR_FimR03jPEhzWhfvucLpQc2ZBWaKOOMuF2vdYUIrfmMWvIwtER74l0uqKoQfKaWK59-Fiu_bMIbNpoFlTZcTMEf5uIsei76_O65fmTDxci3NgznSTpcOvIIZAzDfv_BsP-kYc9t&Z
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Finally, can I remind everyone that one of the precautions we have to employ to reduce 

risk of transmission of Covid-19 is good ventilation of rooms in school. At this time of 

the year this can make the school very cold – please encourage children to bring in a 

coat or jacket to wear over the school uniform to stay warm during the day.  Please 

also make sure that each child has a number of face coverings that that they can use 

each day; for obvious reasons, these need to be changed regularly.  

  

Apologies again for such a large volume of information, but I hope that this gives you a 

sense of the efforts we are making to follow government guidance whilst also being as 

sensitive as possible to everyone's needs. I hope also that you are reassured by that, 

but if you do have any questions or comments, please do not hesitate to get in touch 

via communications@rgs.newcastle.sch.uk.  

  

With best wishes,  

  

Mr Tom Keenan  

Deputy Head 
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